
PRESIDENT’S LETTER  

Well I would love to be saying “sure wish spring would get here” but unlike many parts of the country we here in 

California have had Spring all Winter long.  We sure need rain!  We have a couple of events coming up that we hope 

you will take part in.  Our Annual Spring Poker Ride on April 7th at the Cattani Ranch in Twin Oaks and the Rendezvous 

in Paso Robles at the Event Center the April 13, 14 and 15th.  Look for more information below and the ride flyer/

signup form elsewhere in the Newsletter. 

I had the privilege of representing you as the KSU Delegate at the Spring State Meeting the 9th and 10th of this month. 

I, along with Lynn Joiner, our State Treasurer, and Tammy Bozarth, our State 2nd Vice President in charge of Education, 

ventured up to Santa Nella for the meetings.  As a delegate I was not expected to attend the State Board meetings on 

Friday evening but could sit in for the Dinner Meeting as there were other no Board Members that wished to attend. I 

enjoyed the kind of behind the scenes discussions and board votes that took place before the General Meetings on 

Saturday.  Like our two State Officers, they all put in many, many volunteer hours because of their dedication to BCHC. 

I thank them all for all they do to keep BCHC for all to benefit from. 

An update on HR1349 (allowing bicycles in the wilderness) was thwarted, in part by the efforts of the BCHA. Through 

many hours of meetings and letters from BCHC and BCHA members, like you, it looks like HR1349 will not be voted on 

because a key Senator for Montana withdrew his support and the EMBA (Enduro Mountain Bike Association) decided 

against supporting the bill. 

Some of the issues brought up before the General Meeting included such things as: Our big BCHC fundraiser event of 

the year, the Rendezvous, at the Paso Robles Event Center April 13-15th. Because of the high expense of space rental 

to hold the event we will be somewhat limited this year with our use area being limited to the large covered arena, 

rented stalls for exhibitors and the building just north of the arena. Being the folks that BCHC members are we will 

work hard to make the best of situation. This event along with a share of membership dues funds all State expense 

issues, legal issues, publications, education and Unit help throughout the year.   

Paso Robles is an easy drive from our area and the weather should be great so please do your very best to spend the 

three days there either as a camper (see the Rendezvous packet for camping information), or by  taking advantage of 

one of the many hotels close by or by making a day or two or three trip(s) over to take everything in that is being 

offered during the three days.  Check out the arena events that you would like to take part in or watch.  Enter the Art 

contest, or attend one of the many classes that will be offered.  Don’t forget the dinners and wine and cheese social.  

More information can be found in the Newsletter and on BCHC’s website bchcalifornia.org or on the Kern Sierra 

website www.bchckernsierra.com. 

Tammy Bozarth, our KSU VP and State 2nd VP, came up with a great idea that was discussed voted on and passed.  This 

is for BCHC to develop an official mascot mule.   A contest will be held to submit drawings for the mascot mule 

(something cute). In a separate contest potential names for the mascot mule can be submitted.  If we have any artists 

out there, get your thinking caps on and send us a cute mule.  It would be wonderful to have the winning curatorship 

come from out Unit.  (continued on next page…). 
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PRESIDENT’S LETTER (CON’T) 

Please try to make it to the Spring Poker Ride on April 7th.  If not riding just come for a hand of poker cards, lunch and 

a good visit.  We will be gathering at the Community Hall on Caliente Creek Road, so you won’t even have to drive off 

the road if your pickup or car is clean! Check out the flyer in the newsletter for more information. Lunch reservations 

can be made even if you are not riding and would really be appreciated so we can plan on enough food and beverage.    

Be sure to check out the interesting things to see on the State BCHC and National BCHA websites. Check them out 

sometime and you’ll find that you are part of an awesome organization!!  BCHA membership is separate from BCHC, 

which we are part of as KSU members.  Anyone wishing to become a member of the national organization. BCHA, is 

more than welcome to join and may do so on their website. 

Hope you make it to one or both our Spring events and our Spring General Meeting that we’ll have details on next 

month! 

Happy Trails, 

Sylvia Chavez 

KSU President 

www.bchckernsierra.com                         page 2 

BACKCOUNTRY LIGHTNING SAFETY  

 

Source: https://www.weather.gov/media/owlie/backcountry_lightning.pdf  

A lightning strike in a crowded stadium is hazardous out to roughly 50 feet from the strike point, with one or two 
fatalities and dozens of injuries. People are occasionally injured 100 feet away from a strike. This is roughly equivalent 
to the kill radius and injury radius of a hand grenade. The mechanisms that hurt us are the millions of volts of 
electricity, the heat, and the thunderous blast from the rapidly expanding air. 

Ground current occurs with each strike. You can minimize your exposure to ground current by keeping your feet close 
together, especially avoiding lying flat on the ground. Ground current contributes to half of lightning fatalities (Fig. 1). 
This is the primary mechanism where we can easily reduce lightning risks. 

Side flash jumps from tall objects like trees when they are 
struck by lightning, so don’t seek shelter near tall trees, other 
tall objects, or tall vertical surfaces. 

Contact is from touching long conductors like railings, cables, 
and fences. Conduct a web search for dead cow lightning to see 
morbid images of contact and side flash. 

Upward leaders emanate from high ground and tall objects 
when downward leaders approach the ground: even if they 
don’t connect with a downward leader, they can be fatal. 

Direct strikes cause about 3-5 percent of lightning fatalities. 
Avoid high places and open ground to decrease risk of a direct 
strike. 

The explosive force of lightning can cause blunt trauma 
resulting in fractures or soft tissue injuries. 

We should primarily focus our efforts on avoiding ground 
current and side flash. 
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UPCOMING MEETINGS & 
EVENTS 

 
April 7, 2018  

Annual Spring Poker Ride at the 
Cattani Ranch  

See flyer in this newsletter  
 

April 13,14, and 15, 2018 
Rendezvous in Paso Robles at the 

Event Center  
See flyer in this newsletter  

CONTACT US! 

President: Sylvia Chavez 661-549-8811 cowsnhorses02@yahoo.com   

Vice President: Tammy Bozarth 661-322-2545 spashiners@yahoo.com  

Secretary: Patty Montoya 661-201-0298 kernriverrider@yahoo.com 

Treasurer: Robert Anderson 661-978-9630 lazya01@yahoo.com 

Education: Tammy Bozarth 661-322-2545 spashiners@yahoo.com 

Membership: Pat Mumford 661-332-8332 pmmumford@sbcglobal.net 

Public Lands:  Steve Cozzetto 661-248-6836 steve@centuryrubber.com  

Newsletter Editor: Carmen Coyle 661-330-7873 carmencoyle1@gmail.com  

VISIT OUR WEBSITE!  www.bchckernsierra.com   
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Backcountry Horsemen of California—Kern Sierra Unit 

Objectives and Purpose 

To improve and promote the use, care and development of California backcountry trails, campsites, streams and 
meadows; to advocate good trail manners. 

To promote the conservation and utilization of our backcountry resources in concert with livestock transportation. 

To keep the backcountry trails and forage areas open to horsemen on all public lands. 

To keep current information before the Corporation membership and its local Units regarding new legislation or 
management plans related to government regulations of the backcountry. 

To support or oppose new proposals, plans and restrictions as related to the interest of horsemen and those persons 
interested in recreational stock use and enjoying the backcountry. 

To promote the interest of people who, due to health or physical factors, need transportation other than by foot on 
backcountry trails. 

To promote public awareness and interest in the historical aspect of horsemen and stock in the backcountry to help 
educate backcountry users on ways to use the trail and forage in a manner that conserves the backcountry resources. 

To assist in keeping the public informed of the vital need for a clean backcountry. 

To promote a working relationship with and keep the work interests of the Corporation before our local, state and 
federal officials. 

To assist in the formation and continuation of local Units to carry on these purposes. 

BCHC Kern Sierra Unit 
16347 Stephenie Street 
Bakersfield, CA 93314-9669 


